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Board Direction 

BD-006580-20 

ABP-307373-20 
 

 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 29/09/2020.  

 

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

 

1. Cork Metropolitan Area Transport Strategy 2040 (CMATS), published by NTA 

in 2020 sets out an integrated transport planning policy framework for Cork 

with supporting investment priorities.  The delivery of CMATS is a critical 

objective of the Regional Spatial and Economic Strategy for the Southern 

Region and Cork Metropolitan Area Strategy Plan, which came into effect in 

2020.  Critically important infrastructure identified in CMATS includes a new 

distributor road on the north side of Cork city, referred to as the Cork Northern 

Distributor Road (CNDR). The proposed development has the potential to limit 

route choices on the provision of the Cork Northern Distributor Road as 

envisaged in the Cork Metropolitan Area Transport Strategy (CMATS) and in 

the Cobh Municipal District Local Area Plan 2017.  Pending determination of 

the route of the CNDR, the proposal is considered to be inconsistent with Site 

Specific Objective NE-R-13 of the Cobh Municipal District Local Area Plan 

2017; is considered to be premature and inconsistent with the proper planning 

and sustainable development of the area. 
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Board Member  Date: 29/09/2020 

 Stephen Bohan   

 

 


